MEMORANDUM

To:

Board of Regents

From:

Board Office

Subject:

Demolition of Building 19 at Veterinary Medical Research Institute

Date:

June 5, 2000

Recommended Action:

Approve the demolition of Building 19 located at the Veterinary Medical Research Institute.

(ROLL CALL VOTE)

Executive Summary:

The University requests approval to demolish Building 19 at the Veterinary Medical Research Institute. The building is a barn structure consisting of approximately 2,400 square feet of space. The building, which was constructed in 1948, can no longer be used for research activities due to multiple electrical deficiencies. The demolition of the building will clear the site for construction of a new cattle research building which is expected to commence this July. The cost for demolition and clean-up of Building 19, estimated at \$5,000, will be paid by the College of Veterinary Medicine.

Background and Analysis:

The construction of the new cattle research building will replace a similar facility that was demolished to accommodate construction of the Livestock Infectious Disease Isolation Facility. The estimated project budget for the new building is \$55,000 which will be funded by the College of Veterinary Medicine. The cost for demolition and clean-up of Building 19 will be funded from this project budget.

The University has indicated that the current value of Building 19 exceeds \$1,000, and therefore approval of the demolition is requested in accordance with Procedural Guide §7.11 which requires Board approval to dispose of buildings with an estimated value of \$1,000 or more.

Approved:

Frank J. Stork

SI/h:(bf)/Jun00doc/JunISUb3.doc